
 

 
 
P.O. Box 1749 
Halifax, Nova Scotia 
B3J 3A5 Canada    

Item No. 15.5.2                 
  
  

Request for Council’s Consideration 

X Included on Agenda 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon 
Thursday) 

 Added Item 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon 
Monday) 
 

 Request from the Floor 

Date of Council Meeting:  March 19th, 2024 

Subject:  Expansion of Graphic Crosswalk Program to Include Indigenous Crosswalk Design   

Motion for Council to Consider: 
 

THAT Halifax Regional Council direct the Chief Administrative Officer (CAO) to provide a staff 
report on potential design options for Indigenous Crosswalks and costs of including these 
designs as part of HRM’s graphic crosswalk program. 
 
 

Reason: Mi’kmaq are Nova Scotia's first people. In recent discussions with Mi’kmaq leaders, 
there were expressions of interest to have crosswalks with Indigenous designs. Crosswalks 
can be designed to celebrate the culture and heritage of Indigenous community members 
living within the municipality. These crosswalks can also be used to recognize Mi’kmaq 
History month.  
 

Outcome Sought: Staff report that specifies potential design and costs of incorporating these 
designs into HRM’s graphic crosswalk program.  
 
 
 
 

Councillor Pam Lovelace 
 

District  13 

 


